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The Waterline 

 

 
Members use it with some rules to follow.  The access at the end of Oakcrest Dr is privately owned and is only for the 

use of the owners of the back lots on Oakcrest Dr.  I hope this clears up some rumors that have been going around. 

The Annual Meeting and dinner will be Saturday, August 27th at Camp Concordia. Lake Representatives will be chosen 

and I encourage all members to attend and show your support! 

See you on the water my friends! 

 
 
Tom “Uncle Tom” Stressman 
WCLA President 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
https://www.facebook.com/Woodbeck-Chain-of-Lakes-Association-133309000037956/?fref=ts 

 

 
 

“FIVE LAKES – ONE COMMUNITY” 
www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com 

 

LETTER FROM THE PRESIDENT… 
Greetings Everyone! 
 
We have been blessed with a beautiful Michigan summer and I hope 

everyone is having an enjoyable time with family and friends and making 

lasting memories that will be talked about in years to come.   

I would like to clear up some misconceptions regarding boat launches. The 

Association only owns one launch which is the Kindy Drive ramp. Camp 

Concordia owns their own ramp but is kind enough to let Association   Tom Stressman, WCLA President 

WCLA BOARD MEETING DATES 
Camp Concordia 

13400 Pinewood St, Gowen 
7:00p 

 (Dining Room Area) 

Aug 8, 2016 
 

Sep 12, 2016 
(Sept mtg location TBD) 

   

 



WCLA ANNUAL MEETING & DINNER 
“Dinner being catered by the Winter Inn” 

      

 

 

 

 

WCLA annual dinner is scheduled for Saturday, August 27, 2016 
Free to all WCLA paid member families! 

The annual meeting will review the activities of the past year and seek 

 input from the members for next year. We will hold elections for Lake Reps  

for each lake and encourage you to consider becoming a representative 

 for your lake 
Menu 

Slow roasted pulled pork 

Sauces: BBQ, Dijon mustard, mango, bourbon & pineapple salsa 

Potato Salad 

West Michigan Cherry Walnut Salad  

Mexican Roasted Corn 

Rolls 

Drinks 

Dessert:  

 Trifles (layered dessert) 

Brownies 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

Location: 

Camp Concordia 

Main lodge 

13400 Pinewood 

Gowen 

 

Time: 

4:30p-Social 

5:00p - Annual Mtg 

6:15p - Dinner 

 

 

50/50 drawing!! 



 

4th of July Boat 
Parade (held 
July 3rd) 
Both north & south 
lakes participated in 
decorating their boats 
and made their way 
around the lakes, even 
Mr Penguin was 
“chilling out” for the 
day. Ending the 
celebration with 
spectacular fireworks!  
 
Thank you all 
homeowners who so 
generously put on such 
an awesome fireworks 
show for all of us to 
enjoy! 

Save the Dates: 
 

Social Get Togethers: 

8/12, 9/22, 10/20 

 

Annual Mtg: 8/27/16 

 

Board Mtgs: 8/8 & 9/12 

 

Christmas Party: 12/9 

 

 



Elvis sighting….on July 3 an Elvis impersonator was spotted on Woodbeck Lake, along 
with many boats tied up together being entertained with music, drinks and karaoke… 
Many were transferring boat to boat saying hello to everyone. A beautiful afternoon 
filled with laughter and friends! Thank you, thank you! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Woodbeck Chain of Lakes  
T-Shirts/Sweatshirts   
 
Our T-Shirts/Sweatshirt inventory has been 
replenished! 
 
If you have not placed your order and anticipate 
buying shirts in the near future, email me the size, 
style and number you wish reserved to 
dggibson12435@gmail.com  
 
Prices: T-Shirts - $10 (S,M,L,XL, 2X); Sweatshirts - 
$20 (S,M,L,XL, 2X); Hoodie Sweatshirt with zipper - 
$25 (S,M,L,XL) 2X add $2, 3X add $4, 4X add $6  
 
We will also have the shirts available at the Annual 
Dinner Meeting, August 27 if you wish to buy one 
then. Any questions, contact Gloria Gibson at 
dggibson12435@gmail.com 

For Sale – new price! 
Paddle boat:  $200.00  
Call Tom or Nancy 616-225-8390 

Banks Lake 
 

 

 

 
 Our Deepest Sympathy 

We are sad to report the passing of Roberto 
Chenlo, (Banks Lake) loving husband, father, 
and grandpa, age 79, of Grand Rapids who 
passed away May 20, 2016 at his home under 
the loving care of his family. Roberto is survived 
by his wife of 51 years, Mirta and his children. 

 



July 9th, Family Friends & Neighbors Lake Party! 
Thank you Tom & Christine Stressman for an enjoyable time at your home surrounded by your family, friends 
and neighbors.   The music provided by “Root Doctor” had everyone dancing and singing and everyone had 
plenty of choices for food and desserts! Five Lakes, one community did symbolize this party as they came from 
all five lakes!  

 
All lakes party hosted by Chris & Ann Decker 
A big thank you to Chris & Ann Decker for opening their home to their all lake party held July 16…once again, 
it’s great to see the Five Lakes, One Community come together to enjoy the summer together! 

 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

You can view this calendar in color at http://www.campconcordia.com/launch 

The Woodbeck Chain-of-Lakes Association (WCLA) has a special agreement with Camp Concordia in order 
for members to get their boats in and out of the lakes. CC does NOT get paid for WCLA use of its private 
land. It is offered as a neighborly gesture to WCLA paid members. 

In respect for the property of Camp Concordia, to ensure the safety of the children on site during the times of 
organized events, and to continue our good relationship; the Camp Concordia Board of Directors asks that 
the members of the WCLA kindly follow these guidelines for the use of the boat launch in in 2016. 

Allowable Times: The boat launch will be available on the dates 

which are highlighted on the calendar. 

  May 2016   August 2016   

                  31 1 2 3 4 5 6   

  1 2 3 4 5 6 7   7 8 9 10 11 12 13   

  = 8:00am-12noon (notify CC first)   8 9 10 11 12 13 14   14 15 16 17 18 19 20   

  = 8:00am-8:00pm (notify CC first)   15 16 17 18 19 20 21   21 22 23 24 25 26 27   

   = 4:00pm-8:00pm (notify CC first)   22 23 24 25 26 27 28   28 29 30 31         

1. Be sure you have the current combination for the lock.  If you do not have the current 
code, contact your Lake Rep for the latest code –  code date change was Aug 1, 2016 

2. Be sure to have your membership card on the driver’s side dash. 

3. Contact Camp Concordia in advance when you plan to use the boat launch. Phone 
616-754-3785, or email,office@campconcordia.org, with following information: 
 
a. Your name 
b. Your phone number 
c. Day and time you plan to launch or pick up – or the company delivering or picking up 

your craft (example: May 20th at 6:00 pm) 
d. Color, make, and model of the vehicle(s) camp staff will see on camp and/or the 

name of the company delivering your craft (example: Blue Jeep Wrangler). 
e. Leave a message if no one answers.  

Example: “Hi! My name is John Smith. My phone number is 616.123.4567. I 
will launch my boat May 21, at about 6:00 pm. I will be in a White, Chevy 
Suburban.” 

4. Check the Boat Launch Calendar for dates and times when the Boat Launch will be 
available for use by members of the Lake Association and enter Camp only during the 
available times. 

a. Abide by the 10mph speed limit and directional signs. 
b. Back your boat in, (do NOT pull your vehicle up the hill as it damages the property.) 
c. Replace the Association Lock and wire when finished. 

5. If any damage is accidentally incurred to the property, or you see any suspicious 
activity, please contact the Camp Director at 616-754-3785. 

  29 30 31                           

  June 2016   September 2016   

        1 2 3 4           1 2 3   

  5 6 7 8 9 10 11   4 5 6 7 8 9 10   

  12 13 14 15 16 17 18   11 12 13 14 15 16 17   

  19 20 21 22 23 24 25   18 19 20 21 22 23 24   

  26 27 28 29 30       25 26 27 28 29 30     

  July 2016   October 2016   

            1 2               1   

  3 4 5 6 7 8 9   2 3 4 5 6 7 8   

  10 11 12 13 14 15 16   9 10 11 12 13 14 15   

  17 18 19 20 21 22 23   16 17 18 19 20 21 22   

  24 25 26 27 28 29 30   23 24 25 26 27 28 29   

  

 

The boat launch at Camp Concordia is NOT open to the public. Camp 

Concordia (CC) is primarily a private children's camp. Church groups, schools 

and family reunions who use the CC Family Campground will schedule times to 

put in and remove their boats - but access is very limited for the safety of our 

campers. 

 

 

 

Camp Concordia Boat Launch Procedures 

WCLA Boat Launch Use Dates 



 
WELCOME TO WOODBECK CHAIN OF LAKES! 
We are happy to introduce new homeowners who are now enjoying our WCLA community.  Please 
join us in welcoming them to our lakes (Banks Lake)! 
 
         
 
 
           

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
   

The Neve’s – Jeremy, Nicole, Drew, Ryan Elizabeth, Harley (the pooch), Mike (the rabbit) and Trump (the squirrel). 
  
We have lived in Greenville most of our lives as we dated in high school.  We settled down in Ridgewood estates 
where we lived for over 18 years to raise a family but the water was always calling me as I grew up on Thomas Lake 
where my parents (John/Pat Jackson) still reside.  With our oldest graduating it was time to shake things up and 
either downsize or finally make a move to a lake.  After grueling over the possibility of new home construction we 
kept our eyes open for anything on a local lake that might meet our needs.  We found a cute home on Banks Lake 
and have decided to throw out the new home floor plans and settle down here.  Our family loves the water (except 
the rabbit of course) and spends most of our free time outside tubing, skiing, swimming, etc… or just hanging out on 
the decks with friends /family and a bottle of wine. 
  
Jeremy works for Magna Molding in Alto and Nicole works for Huntington Bank in downtown Grand Rapids.  Drew is 
attending MCC in the fall and is an avid soccer player and Xbox gamer.  Ryan attends St. Charles where she starts 
7th grade in the fall and is a ballet dancer, volleyball player, plays trombone in the GMS band and many other 
adventures. Harley (the pooch) is 8 and recently completed the Reeds Lake 5k, has discovered a love for riding the 
jet ski, and has been working on her brindle tan all summer.  Mike (the rabbit) is 2 and fills his days following politics 
so he has something to chat with Trump about, lounging and just being too cute!  Trump (the squirrel) is the latest 
addition to the family – he is a native here on Banks Lake and has adopted us as his family.  He comes to the door 
sometimes when he’s hungry and we always know it’s him by his unique tail and fur. 
  
We love the lakes and welcome visitors (even weird haired squirrels) so be sure to swing by and say hello and/or 
share a bottle of wine (or beer if that is your giggle) and stories 
 



 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

REMINDER: 
Has your e-mail address 

changed? Have you moved or 
sold your property and 

receiving this newsletter in 
error? Please let me know 

immediately.  E-mail me your 
information to Gloria Gibson 

at 
dggibson12435@gmail.com 

 

 

Boat Launch Gate Code Change 
Schedule 
  

Changes to the gate codes are scheduled for 
"around" April 1st, June 1st, July 1st and 
August 1st.... After the August 1st gate code 
change takes place we will leave the code the 
same until the following April 1st.  This will be 
the schedule for both the Kindy launch and 
Camp Concordia launch.   
 
We say the change to the gate codes 
happens  "around" a date because it may get 
changed a day or so after that date just 
depending on the persons schedule. So if you 
are launching a boat around these dates, use 
the new code, but if that doesn't work try the 
old code. 

 
Reminder…if you are a paid member 

contact your lake rep for the latest code 

Reminder…The Handbook of Michigan 
Boating Laws and Responsibilities can be 

found on our website at 
www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com or click on 
http://www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com/docs/boat
ing_safety_handbook.pdf 

DID YOU KNOW? 

Do you know how much it costs to “mail” this Waterline Newsletter every quarter to each homeowner who 
wants the newsletter mailed to their residence instead of emailed?  Besides the time spent folding the 
newsletter, securing with mailing seals, putting labels and stamps (this all being done every quarter by 
volunteers) it costs the WCLA approximately $225-$250 every quarter or approximately $950-$1000 a year!!!  
Wouldn’t you just like to enjoy this newsletter at the moment it’s published “on line” via email and enjoy all 
these photos in living color!  So start now.  If you are one of these homeowners who are now reading this 
newsletter in black & while and want it sent via email, send your email address to Gloria Gibson at 
dggibson12435@gmail.com...  I’ll be happy to switch you over.  Thank You 

  DID YOU 

   KNOW? 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
        
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Advertise your Business 
Business Card: $10 or 4 issues for $35 
¼ page Ad: $25 or 4 issues for $90 
½ page Ad: $50 or 4 issues for $180 

Mail your Ad or Business card along with 
your check to: 

WCLA, Attn: Gloria Gibson, PO Box 482, 
Greenville, MI 48838 

 

 

 

MISSION STATEMENT 
The WCLA will promote the preservation of 

lake/water quality, provide education about boat 

safety & etiquette and initiate social activities to 

promote community friendships and interaction. It 

will encourage membership and participation in the 

Association and will facilitate a sense of 

community amongst riparian property owners. 

 

Social Get Togethers… 
Join your neighbors and friends for 
some enjoyable evenings…Save the 
dates! 

Fri, Aug. 12 – 57 Brew Pub & Bistro, 6:00p 

Thurs, Sept. 22 – Flo’s Restauant, 6:00p 

Thurs, Oct. 20 – El Rancho Rest, 6:00p 

 

 

 
     At Clifford Lake Inn 
     July 19, enjoying the  
     beautiful weather with 
     friends – come out and 

  join us next time…see                                           
schedule  above! 



 

Wow, what a day!!! 

Starting with some rain 

early morning but no rain 

was going to stop our 2nd 

Annual Golf event from 

getting started  which 

ended up to be a  huge 

success…there were 19 

teams that signed up for 

the 4-person scramble for 

a total of 76 players!! 

Heartfelt thanks goes out 

to our sponsors Michael 

Wolthuis (Woodbeck Lake) 

of Virtual Systems, Barry 

Thornton of The Winter 

Inn & Norm Davidson of 

The Golf Emporium and to 

our helpers Mitchell 

Scheel, Robin Scheel, 

Gloria Gibson & Bruce 

Veldman. A big thank you 

goes to Glenkerry Golf 

Course (Ryan Lothian & 

Bobbi Jo Train) and Norm 

& Wendy Davidson for one 

exciting event. Many 

players left with loads of 

prizes on Saturday. Our 

Five lakes, One community 

was our experience with 

lots of laughs, memories 

and fun.  

Our 2016 WCLA 

Champions were Kevin and 

Carol Bird,  Brenda Jones 

and Tammy Nink with a 

score of 10 under Par = 61! 

CONGRATULATIONS and 

thank you all who 

participated! 

 

WCLA 2nd Annual Golf Event – July 30 
Glenkerry Golf Course, Greenville 

2016 WCLA Champions- 

Kevin & Carol Bird, 

Brenda Jones and 

Tammy Nink 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
                

Linda Fravel sharing a recent photo of her son Scott who 

caught the biggest bass they have seen off their dock on 

Woodbeck Lake, 20 inch long, 4-5 lbs- Scott was casually 

fishing without a net nearby & yelled for help but nobody 

heard him, so he jumped in and brought him in by hand... 

determined NOT to lose the fish! Fish was returned safely 

back to the water. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

         Visor……       Low profile cap… 

 

 

 

    …Structured 

    Cap 

Coming soon! The WCLA board will be 

voting on our future caps and visors at 

their next meeting. Once approved, 

communication will go out to everyone, 

via email with costs and colors. We will 

try to have them available for the 

WCLA Annual Meeting.  Below are 

sample hats only 



2015-2016 WCLA OFFICERS AND LAKE REPRESENTATIVES 

President Tom Stressman 616-293-3807 wclapresident@gmail.com 

Vice President Marty Scheel 616-299-2437 marty@vanbelkum.com 

Secretary Kris Ferguson 616-299-1739 scrambledeggs85@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bruce Veldman 616-712-6346 bruceveldman@gmail.com 

    

Half Mile Lake Representatives 

 Carl Redding 616-754-4887 credd1@earthlink.net 

Alternate Craig Oldenburg* 616-754-3785 craig@campconcordia.org 

    

Thomas Lake Representatives 

 Tom Stressman 616-293-3807 wclapresident@gmail.com 

 David Schoolenberg* 616-401-9275 dschoolenberg@twoheylaw.com 

 Deb Smith* 616-401-9245 debsmith@iheartmedia.com 

Alternate Jim Covell 616-754-9592 covellscove@charter.net 

Alternate Diana Anstett 616-754-6329 djanstett@gmail.com 

    

Banks Lake Representatives 

 Ron Trumble* 616-490-4474 rtrumble1@gmail.com 

Alternate Tom Hawkinson 616-225-8390 thawk@charter.net 

Alternate Jim Swigart 616-754-0714 jswigart@charter.net 

    

Woodbeck Lake Representatives 

 Bill Wilkins Jr 517-490-7700 wadew46@yahoo.com 

 Marty Scheel 616-299-2437 marty@vanbelkum.com 

 Robin Scheel 616-559-3642 funatticsports@gmail.com 

 Kris Ferguson* 616-299-1739 scrambledeggs85@gmail.com 

Alternate Don Nowicki 616-784-7258 pdnowicki1@gmail.com 

Alternate Sandy Allers 616-292-2632 sandygladstoneallers@gmail.com 

    

Horseshoe Lake Representatives 

 Sara Murray 616-204-2132 saramurray85@yahoo.com 

 Bob Darvill 616-754-5453 bobdarvill@gmail.com 

 Nan Holmes* 616-970-5155 holmes.nanette@gmail.com 

Alternate Mark Holmes* 616-225-9943 mark.holmes@escocorp.com 

Alternate Bruce Veldman 616-712-6346 bruceveldman@gmail.com 

    

Administration 

Waterline & Gloria Gibson 616-894-0938 dggibson12435@gmail.com 

T-Shirts/Sweatshirts    

*New representative this year   

FIVE LAKES 

ONE COMMUNITY 

 



WCLA 

 
Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 

Five Lakes, One Community 
Banks • Half Mile • Horseshoe • Thomas • Woodbeck 

 Website: www.woodbeckchainoflakes.com 
 

New Membership        Renewal            Date:___________________ 

 
Member’s Name:___________________________   Spouse/Other Name:___________________________ 
 
Mailing Address:       Lake Address:  
Street___________________________________       Street_______________________________________ 
City ____________________________________       City ________________________________________ 
State_________________Zip________________        State___________________Zip__________________ 
Tel: ____________________________________        Tel:  ________________________________________   
e-mail: _________________________________         e-mail: ______________________________________ 

e-mail addresses are for Association use only. They will not be distributed for any other use. 
 
                                       WCLA Membership Enrollment Form January 1 - December 31, 2017 
 

Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 2017 Dues:  $35.00 
Fish Plant Donation:      $_______ 
Total Remittance:          $_______ 

 
Please remit to:   Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association 

      PO Box 482, Greenville, MI 48838 
 

 Check One: 

      E-mail The Waterline newsletter (provide your e-mail address above)  

      Mail The Waterline newsletter to my residence 
 
If you have questions concerning membership, have a change of address or e-mail change, please contact  
Gloria Gibson at 616-894-0938 or e-mail dggibson12435@gmail.com.  If you are a new member, please  
note the previous owner’s name if known:____________________________________________________ 

 
Contributions to the Woodbeck Chain of Lakes Association, Inc are not tax deductible for federal income tax purposes. 

 

Visit us on Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/Woodbeck-Chain-of-Lakes-Association-133309000037956/?fref=ts 

 

 



WCLA PAID MEMBERS AS OF 8/3/16 

Terry & Laurie Acker 

Duane & Millie Acker 

Robert & Vicki Alexander 

Robert & Sandy Allers 

Michael & Diana Anstett 

Aarron & Karen Antcliff 
William Auxier, Joe & Margaret  

Auxier 

Sammie Jr. & Ann Beach 

Fay Benjamin & Jean M Benjamin 

Fred & Betty Berkenpas 

Kevin & Carol Bird 

Carl & Mary Jane Bollman 

Gary & Connie Borton 

Mark & Pamela Bouwer 

Gerald & Karen Blonshine 

Bill & Tracey Burtenshaw 

Ted & Therese Bush 

Mike Butler 

Thomas & Carol Capps 

Larry & Karen Carbonelli 

Mark Cerajewski 

Ben Hasan & Vicki Chamberlain 

Roberto & Mirta Chenlo 

Mike & Cathy Christensen 

Katherine Clements 

Camp Concordia 

Grant & Susan Cooper 

John & Sally Copeland 

Joe & Kathleen Corcoran 

James & Kim Covell 

Lori & Derek Cushman 

Karin Kwiet-Darvill & Bob Darvill 

Norman & Wendi Davidson 

Mickey & Sandy Davis 
Steve & Lisa Day Joe&Lydia 
Loeschner 

Harry & Cathy Deane 

Chris & Ann Decker 

Cori DeMint & Jan Potoka 

John Dessauer & Maria Schmitz 

Roger DeVries 

Dave & Miki DeWindt 

Scott & Kim Dickinson 

Andrew Donnelly 

James & Kim Douglas 

John & Linda Drobish 

Ronald & Valerie Dudzik 

Robin & Dan Ebel 

Richard & Joan Ellafrits 

         201 PAID MEMBERS 

Ron & Judy Ellsworth 

Jeffrey & Kristine Ferguson 

John & Marcia Ficeli 

Mike & Linda Fravel 

George & Sharon Gianacakos 

David & Gloria Gibson 

Leonard Jr. & Jackie Greenwood 

Paul & Linda Groth 

Thomas and Marcia Haas 

Bryan & Lisa Hallock 

Beverly & Ken Harbaum 

Scott Harding 

James & Vickie Harris 

Larry & Julie Harrison 

Thomas Hawkinson & Nancy Steiner 

Tom & Diane Hazelwood 
David Hekhuis 

Doug Herring 

Bryan & Becky Higgins 

Stephen & Sandy Hoffman 

Tim & Rachel Hollenbeck 

Michael & Linda Holloway 

Mark & Nanette Holmes 

Ron & Linda Holzschu 

Lois & Donald Hoogerhyde 

Kate Houseman & Marney MacAdam 
Katherine Houseman & Craig 
Wassenaar 

Don & Carol Houseman 

Tim & Terilynn Hunter 

Scott & Mindy Hutchison 

Kent Ingles 

Lee & Cathy Iteen 

Joseph & Kathi Jablonski 

Pat & Noralie Jachim 

John & Pat Jackson 

Scot Jankowiak 

Mark & Diane Jansen 

Jim & Geri Jessup 

Kelly & Stephanie Jollands 

Tim Jones & Josalyn Shaffer 

Brenda Jones 

Beverly Jones 

Linda Karlock 

Carl Katterjohn 

Richard & Adalaide Kerwin 

Hugh & Diane King 

Wayne & Kathie King 

Brad & Dana Kleveland 

Karen & Denis Kluba 

Michael & Diane Knapp 
Barbara Knappen 

 

Jon Kohn 

Steve & Rebecca Kraal 

Allan & Diana Krupiczewicz 

Richard & Christine Kubec 

Gerald & Sandy Kuhn 
Chris & Carol Kushner 

Donald LaHay 

Burt & Jennifer Lauderdale 

Richard  Laurent 

Thomas & Donna Layle 

Judie Leach 

Sara Lemmerman 

Bill & Mary Liden 

Timothy & Kristie Lind 

Beverly Loding 

David & Joy Lotterman 

Daniel & Maureen Lovewell 
Tom & Keri Lowe 
Gerald & Mary Malling 

Julie Mannor 

Kevin & Renee Martin 

Kirk & Liana Maxon 

Mike & Marilyn McGahey 

Rebecca McIntyre & Jodi Ramos 

James & Melanie Merdzinski 

Michael & Danell Merren 

John & Wanda Meyer 

Tamara & Michael Moldenhauer 

Phyllis Monroe 

Joseph & Mavis Moritti 

James & Kris Mortensen 

Kent & Janet Mudie 

Linda Nelson & Ned Rubinstein 

Jeremy & Nicole Neve 

Bill & Valeria Nichols 

Marilyn Nielsen & Ed Walburn 

Mike & Joyce Nienhuis 

Tammy Nink 

Don & Pat Nowicki 

Michael & Colleen O'Herron 

Robert & Dottie Olsen 
Mike & April Petersen 
Duwayne & Amanda Platt 

Robert & Sue Post 

Carl & Jackie Redding 

Craig & Darlene Redding 

Kevin & Kim Reed 

Kevin & Kim Reed 

Rita Remus 

Robert & Julie Riegler 

Dale Ripplinger 

Tony & Penney Rodriguez 
 

Kelly Roelofs & Jim Herblet 

John & Sue Rosendall 
John & Elizabeth Ross 

Kenneth & Mary Rydzeski 

Robert & Ginger Salisbury 
John & Amanda Sanderson & 
 Alicia Heath-Haik 

Martin & Robin Scheel 

Kevin & Charlene Scheppman 

Jere Schleben 
David Schoolenberg & Deborah  
Smith 

Nicholas & Cathy Schrauben 

Cyndi Lindeman & EJ Schuiling 

Samuel & Teri Scott 

Terry & Mary Scott 

Tyler Sheppard 
Kim & Judy Simmons 

Phil & Denise Sliva 

Allen & Doreen Smith 

Todd & Kristin Smith 

Robert & Marilyn Sowerby 

Steven & Joyce Spaulding 

Jean Stevens & Kris Berry 

Tom & Christine Stressman 

Jim & Pam Swigart 

David & Lorie Tamblyn 

Larry & Pam Taylor 

Bruce & Donna Thorley 

Todd & Charis Thornton 
Barry Thornton & Tiffany Lane 

 Vosburg 

Wade & Becky Thornton 

Renee C Tokar 

Ronald & Maureen Trumble 

Jay Van Bruggen & Arik & Sara Murray 

Tim & Terri Vaneerden 

Tom & Mary VanPortfleet 

Bruce & Terri Veldman 

Virginia Visser 

James & Joyce Walser 

Thomas & Teresa Waterloo 

Jeff, Miriam & Phil Webster 

Craig & Kim Weller 

William Wilkins 

Kevin & Susan Willemstein 

Jeff & Diane Wilson 

Nicholas & Claire Wolterstorff 

Michael Wolthuis 

Jerry & Tina Woodcock 

David & Kris Woroniecki 

Steve & Sandy Zehner 

Marian & Deb Zeis 
 

 


